
                   

      

          

 
 

 
            

 
 
 

25th Sunday of Year C  -  18th September 2022 
 

NEW BEGINNING  “Last Monday, as he was about to leave, Father Adrian said to me: “I hope that you are as 
happy in this parish as I have been.”  I am really glad to be here, and as I take up my appointment as Parish 
Priest, I look forward to meeting and getting to know you.   
Over recent years, in which we faced a pandemic and its consequences, a number of activities in parishes and 
elsewhere had to be stopped or curtailed.  But we look forward with a confidence founded in faith, building on 
what has gone before. Together we grow and together we will work out what needs to be brought back and what 
new things we should try as disciples and followers of Jesus Christ. “ Fr John          
 
A VERY WARM WELCOME to Monsignor John Nelson, as our new Parish Priest. We offer our prayers and support to him. 
    
GOODBYE & THANKS  Fr Adrian wanted to say thank you again for all the kind wishes, gifts, cards and prayers. He has 
now gone on a well deserved break before heading to Preston.  

 
MESSAGE FROM THE BISHOP ON THE DEATH OF QUEEN ELIZABETH  

 

It is with deep sorrow and grief that Bishop Philip Egan learnt of the death of Queen Elizabeth II.  
Bishop Egan said: “A woman of faith, service, and duty: We remember Queen Elizabeth II in our prayers and offer up thanks 
to God for a woman who served the people of our kingdom tirelessly for over seventy years. We pray for the repose of her 
soul & that the Father receive her into His Eternal Kingdom. Our prayers & thoughts are with the royal family at this sad time” 
 

In her official role as ‘Defender of the Faith and Supreme Governor of the Church of England’, the Queen, through her words 
and actions, always showed herself to be a woman of a deep Christian faith. Throughout her reign Queen Elizabeth II also 
ensured a relationship of mutual respect between the Church of England and the Catholic Church. 

Her Majesty Queen Elizabeth II was an extraordinary woman who will not be forgotten by her people.  
                                            May she rest in peace.”   
 
 

THE QUEEN RIP  
At masses this weekend there will be special prayers for the Queen in            

honour the life of  Queen Elizabeth II, before she is laid to rest.   
Please take a free prayer card from  

Bishop’s Conference of England & Wales.   

OUR PARISH MOTTO 

IS “ONLY JESUS” 

PARISH WEBSITE:  http://www.corpuschristiboscombe.org.uk/ 

CORPUS CHRISTI BOSCOMBE NEWSLETTER 
PARISH PRIEST: Monsignor John Nelson  

Tel: 01202 425286  Email: jnelson@portsmouthdiocese.org.uk             
 

Deacon:  Gregory Cook    Email: gcook@portsmouthdiocese.org.uk   
   

         Parish Office:   18 St James’s Square, Boscombe BH5 2BX   Tel: 01202 425286      
Parish Administrator: Sandra Cook.  Parish Office   Email: office@corpuschristiboscombe.org.uk 

Normal Parish Office hours:  9.30am - 12.30pm Monday, Wednesdays, Thursdays & Fridays    
 

Finance Administrator: Georgie Lockyer. Email: accounts@corpuschristiboscombe.org.uk 
 

Parish Centre & BOOKINGS : Aidan Foy. Tel: 07775868253  Email: ccparishcentre@gmail.com  

OTHER PARISHES in our PA PARISH PRIEST/CLERGY TEL (01202) WEBSITES for Mass times 

ANNUNCIATION,  Charminster  
ST EDMUND CAMPION, Castlepoint 

Fr Anthony Ikhenoba  
Deacon Barry Jennings 

513369 
 

www.annunciation-stedmundcampion.co.uk/ 

OUR LADY IMMACULATE,  
Westbourne 

Fr. Leslie Adams   760640  www.catholicwestbourne.org/ 

SACRED HEART, Bournemouth 
Congregation of the Oratory of St Philip Neri  

Fr  Peter Edwards  
Deacon Roger Carr-Jones  

551013 
428451 

www.bournemouthoratory.org.uk/ 

 

LITURGICAL CALENDAR  All masses are feria except:  Tues 20: Ss Andrew Kim Taegon & Paul Chong Hasang & Comps.                
Wed 21: St Matthew      Fri 23: St Pio of Pietrelcina            Sat 24: Our Lady of Walsingham  
 

NOTE: DIOCESAN COUNT DUE FOR 4 WEEKENDS (17th Sept to 9th Oct)  Thank you to the Count Volunteers  
. Please count each congregation and fill in the relevant column on the sheet in the SACRISTY. Thank you.  

CORPUS CHRISTI MASS TIMES:   
 

SUNDAY MASSES:   Saturday Vigil 6.00pm  
& Sunday 10.00am and 5.00pm   

 

(6.00pm & 10.00am masses livestreamed  
on YouTube or via our website)  

 

DAILY MASS: Mon  - Sat  10.00am  
    

HOLY DAY MASSES: 10.00am & 7.00pm    
 

CONFESSIONS: Saturdays 10.30 -11.30am  &   5.30 - 5.50pm 
 

   ALL ADORATION SUSPENDED until further notice.  

 
 

We are part of Pastoral Area 21 (Bournemouth)  
in the Diocese of Portsmouth, under Bishop Philip Egan   

www.portsmouthdiocese.org.uk/e-news/ 
 

Member of Churches Together in Boscombe:   
      http://www.ctib.community/       

Royal Bournemouth Hospital/Christchurch Hospital 
chaplain: Non–urgent matters, ring Chaplaincy Office 
directly on 01202 704221. Urgent/out-of-hours, Catholic 
duty Chaplain contacted via Switchboard on 01202 
303626.    Mass 6pm  Wed  
Poole Hospital chaplain: Deacon McConville 01202 
442167 (leave message) or 01202 665511 (Page RC 

chaplain) Mass 6.30pm Thurs 

Credit: PRESS ASSOCIATION  
/ Danny Lawson  



ANNUAL BROHER LIONEL SPONSORED WALK This year it will take place on Sunday 9th October 
at Poole Park leaving St Mary’s Church in Poole at 11am and starting at the Ark at 11.30am. Everyone 

has been so generous in the past for which we are so grateful.  Richard Arthur of the Knights of St Columba will be                 
collecting sponsors on Sunday 25th September at the back of Church.  For further information please contact John 
Duffy on 07746169601 or Mo Houlden on 01425 657321.  Many thanks.  
 

MUSICAL ORATORY A Memorial Tribute to Her Majesty Queen Elizabeth II THIS FRIDAY - 23rd September - at 7pm              
Music includes:  Be still my soul (tune: Finlandia), I vow to thee, my country (Thaxted) “Jerusalem”, The National Anthem 
(including Gordon Jacob fanfare) Organ voluntaries and much more.  Bring your family and friends to this hour of evocative 
music and reflection. Entry is FREE but please book seats early this week via the Sacred Heart Parish                        
Office sacredheart@portsmouthdiocese.org.uk as the Royal focus is now likely to make this a highly booked event. 
 

IT'S BACK AGAIN! QUIZ NIGHT & RAFFLE IN AID OF KABANANA CARE (ZAMBIA)- Friday 14th October in Corpus 
Christi Parish Centre at 7pm. Every penny we raise  feeds, clothes and educates about 80 orphans.  Do come along for a 
fun evening and help us continue to fund our work. Tickets: £15 with sausage /chips supper-  £10 without. Max. 6 people per 
team. Bring your own drinks. Reg, Charity No:1112809  Tickets from Trustees on 01202 520804 or                                                  
annie.winiecki@hotmail.co.uk 
 

UNIVERSITY MUSIC'S ORCHESTRA AND CHOIRS PRESENT AN AUTUMN ELEGY at 7.30pm on Saturday 29
th
 October 

in Christchurch Priory. The programme includes Rutter's Requiem, Chilcott's Canticles of Light and, in recognition of the 
150th anniversary of the composer's birth, Vaughan Williams' The Lark Ascending. Tickets are no available on the                
Christchurch Priory website https://www.christchurchpriory.org/boxoffice/24429 or at the door.  
 
CONGRATULATIONS Bishop Philip Egan will be celebrating his 10th Anniversary as Bishop on 29th September. There will 
be a Mass of thanksgiving on that day at 12 noon in St John's Cathedral, Portsmouth 
 

VOCATIONS: “No servant can serve two masters.” Are you discerning a vocation to serve the Lord as a priest, deacon,            
sister or brother? Contact Cn. John Cooke on:  vocations@portsmouthdiocese.org.uk or call 01329 318 869 
Intention: For all those dedicated to following the one true Master, that they will be strengthened in their vocations as 
priests, deacons and in the consecrated life, we pray to the Lord. 
 

ESCORTED PILGRIMAGE TO KNOCK SHRINE 17th October 2022.  £699.00 per person sharing.  Price includes 4 nights’ 
in Knock House Hotel with full board.  All entertainment and excursions included. Day trips to Westport, Ballintubber Abbey, 
Croagh Patrick, Fr. Peyton Centre & National Museum.  Single supplement £100.00.  Contact Patricia on 01268 762 278 or 
07740 175557 or email knockpilgrimages@gmail.com 
 
FOLLOW THE BISHOP & DIOCESAN NEWS on: Facebook: @PortsmouthRC   ~~    LinkedIn: Catholic Diocese of                 
Portsmouth   ~~  Twitter: @PortsmouthRC     ~~    The Diocese website: https://www.portsmouthdiocese.org.uk/     
If you have news to share with the rest of the Diocese, please contact communications@portsmouthdiocese.org.uk 
 

FOOD BANK Collections are at Saturday evening and Sunday Masses. Gifts may be dropped off in the church porch. Also 
Friday mornings collections -  10.30-11.30am, at side entrance to the Parish Hall, in St James’s Square. Thank you for 
all your generous contributions to those in need.  

 

ST PETERS SCHOOL OPEN EVENINGS 2022    www.st-peters.bournemouth.sch.uk 
 

SECONDARY School 22nd September  5.00-8.30pm at St Catherine’s Rd (southbourne site) Welcome talks 
at 5.30pm & 6.45pm  
SIXTH FORM 6th October 5.30 - 8.30pm at St Catherine’s Rd (southbourne site)  Welcome talks 6.00pm & 
7.00pm  
PRIMARY School 13th October  6.00 -7.30pm at Holdenhurst Ave (Iford site) Welcome talk 6.15pm 

Credit: Canon PJ Smith 

TO SET UP A STANDING ORDER  (Can be Gift Aided)  Go to your bank:  You will need  the parish            
business bank details,  which are:  PRCDTR BOURNEMOUTH CORPUS CHRISTI  Sort code 30-93-04.   
Parish Account number: 01786041 Or donate online at our website: http://
www.corpuschristiboscombe.org.uk/  or on our  Facebook page.   
GIFT AID If you are a UK taxpayer please consider Gift Aiding your  donation. The parish can reclaim 25p 
for every £1 donated, at no extra cost to you.  To join the Gift Aid scheme, or if you want an annual box of 
offertory envelopes, please send contact details to:    ccfinance@portsmouthdiocese.org.uk  

Diocese of Portsmouth Reg. Charity No. 246871  To donate via Give As You Live - click on the QR CODE  
 

SCHOOL ADMISSIONS  Completion of ‘CONFIRMATION OF RELIGIOUS PRACTICE’  or ‘SIF’ Form  
 

OUR PROCEDURE for members of CORPUS CHRISTI PARISH: To have a Religious Practice form signed by a priest:  
1.   Complete the SIF form  (Please tick the appropriate attendance box  and contact details )  
2. Write a SEPARATE COVERING LETTER (include your telephone number) stating your regularity to WEEKEND  

Mass, how long you have worshipped at Corpus Christi, & any other involvement in the church.  
 Please be as honest and open as possible.  
3.  Put both the form & covering letter in an envelope & post through the door of Parish Office, No:18 St James Square.   

 

OUT OF COURTESY, PLEASE DO NOT ASK ANY PRIEST DIRECTLY TO SIGN A FORM.  
 

 

RETURN OF ALL FORMS: If the form is correct and has a covering letter it will be offered to the Parish Priest for signing. 
Once processed,  parents will be contacted to come and pick it up from the Parish Office to take directly to the school. 
 

SECONDARY SCHOOL FORMS closing date 31st October 2022 ~~ (Please do not leave it to the last minute especially 
as we will have a new Priest and the Parish Office will be closed 29th Sept until Monday 17th Oct. Forms handed in 
while I am away will be completed on my return. Parish Administrator.)   

mailto:sacredheart@portsmouthdiocese.org.uk
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.christchurchpriory.org%2Fboxoffice%2F24429&data=05%7C01%7Coffice%40corpuschristiboscombe.org.uk%7Ce92dc6cba7e94ff66d4d08da959695d1%7C0f10716967e04eaf84289e9f05e974ab%7C0%7C0%7C6379867722623

